

Good Shepherd Catholic School — Lockridge —

215 Morley Drive, Lockridge, W.A. 6054

Phone: (08) 6278 9500 • Fax: (08) 6278 9540 • Email: admin@gsl.wa.edu.au

Website: www.gsl.wa.edu.au • ABN 86 853 294 544

Whole School Singing Policy

Preamble

Whole School singing is an opportunity to come together to learn new liturgical and non liturgical songs which can be used at appropriate times when we come together as a whole school and in small groups.

Whole School singing also enables half of the staff to attend Professional Learning Community meetings thus enabling the School's priorities and educational goals to be serviced outside of DOTT and after school time.

Procedures

- Those teachers providing supervision in the Church are required to discharge the same level of supervision as is outlined in the Duty Policy.
 - a. Such duty is to be:
 - i. Professional
 - ii. Vigilant
 - iii. Proactive
- 2. All teachers are to be actively involved in the singing to the extent their gifts allow. As such participation is the core of good modelling and proactive discipline.
- 3. The music teacher's roll is to:
 - a. Lead the singing.
 - b. Establish the songs for that day.
 - c. Is to lead the choir and provide discipline for those children.
- 4. The children will go to the Church and return in pairs in an orderly and controlled manner ensuring that the School's high standard of behaviour and presentation are maintained at all times.

Reviewed 2010 Review Due 2015